
2020 General Election Information 
Update: 08/27/20 
 
Pursuant to Assembly Bill 4 that was passed during the 32nd Special Session of the 
Nevada Legislature, all active registered voters will be mailed an official mail ballot for 
the November 3, 2020 General Election.  All regular polling locations will be available 
for in-person voting on Election Day.  Early voting will be available October 17-30, 
2020.  Voters will have the option to either vote by mail or in person. 
 
Mail ballots may be dropped off at the Clerk’s office, during Early Voting or any 
Election Day polling location.  Ballot drop boxes will also be available at the Carlin, 
Elko, Wells and West Wendover City Clerk’s Offices during their normal business 
hours October 19-29, 2020. 
 
The Clerk’s Office is working closely with the United States Postal Service to ensure 
the timely delivery of the mail ballots. 
 
If you choose to vote in person, you may bring your mail ballot to surrender to the 
election workers at the polling place or, if you do not bring your mail ballot, you must 
sign an Affirmation prior to voting.   
 
Voters are required to wear a face mask when voting in person.  Please be aware that 
there may be long lines at the polling locations because the check-in process will be 
longer.  All polling locations will be in compliance with social distancing requirements 
and all election equipment will be sanitized.  Voters will be asked to use hand sanitizer 
prior to voting on a machine. 
 
Nevada residents with a disability can mark their ballot electronically by going to 
www.nvEASE.gov.  
 
The Clerk’s Office is receiving a high number of inquiries regarding third-party mailings 
notifying voters that they may not be registered to vote.  Please note these notices are 
not coming from the Clerk’s Office.  Voters are encouraged to verify their voter 
registration information by calling the Clerk’s Office at (775) 753-4600, by email at 
election@elkocountynv.net or online at https://www.nvsos.gov/votersearch. 
 
 
As Election Day approaches, we will let you know more about what you can expect for 
the 2020 General Election.  
 
If you are interested in being an election worker, please contact Becky at (775) 753-
4600 and she can get you the details. 
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